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SCIOTO HILLS YOUTH CAMP: Friday, February 8 
through Sunday, February 10 
 

PRAYUP WOMENõS PRAYER GROUP: Saturday, Febru-
ary 9, 9:30 a.m. 
 

COUPLEUP MARRIAGE RETREAT: Saturday, February 9, 
8:00 a.m. 
 

DEACONS MEETING: Tuesday, February 12, 7:00 p.m. 
 

TRUSTEE S MEETING: Tuesday, February 12, 7:00 p.m. 
 

VALENTINE BANQUET: Friday, February 15, 7:00 p.m. 
  

KIDõS VALENTINE BANQUET: Friday, February 15, 7:00 
p.m. 
 

RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE: Sunday, February 17, 8:00 
a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 
 

FAITH VISITATION BEGINS: Monday, February 18, 5:45 
p.m. 
 

òWORK AS WORSHIPó CONFERENCE: Friday, February 
22, 8:00 a.m. 
 

SCIOTO HILLS KIDS CAMP: Friday, February 22 through 
Saturday, February 23 

 GOOD NEWS! 
 By now you may have already heard, but I 
think good news is worth repeating!  I was informed 
and saw with my very own eyes on Monday Decem-
ber 24th, three separate checks, each in the amount 

for $100,000.  And yes they were made out to the 
Ebenezer Baptist Building Campaign.  These were not 
part of the original campaign pledges from 2 years 
ago!  Three anonymous $100,000 checks!  I have to 
be honest when Chris Johnson first showed me the 
checks I thought they were for $10,000 each and I 
was thrilled!  When he corrected my bad math and 
eye sight I really didn't know what to say other than, 
Hallelujah!  Praise The Lord!  The single biggest gifts 
every given in the 178 year history of the church!  
Can I get an AMEN!  When God gives us the green 

light to build we will only be able to give Him all the 
glory, we can take no credit! 
   There is other good news that I believe is worth 
repeating.  Ebenezer Baptist Church has continued 

to remain faithful to the call, and continues to be a light 
in the community and world for the cause of Christ.  As 
pastor I am so proud (in a good biblical way) to say I 
am the pastor of a great church.  Let me tell you, we 
have the absolute best people!  Quite often in the com-

munity people will say to me, òthank you for all you do 
for the community you all are the bestó, to which I re-
peatedly retort very quickly, òwe have the best people, 
thatõs whatõs makes Ebenezer so special!ó  Thank you 
church for being so faithful in loving, serving, sharing 
Christ, going, doing and being all you can be for the 
Glory of God!  Just on Christmas Eve a couple was visit-
ing from out of state, that used to live in our immediate 
community and attended Ebenezer and were part of 
leadership.  òPastor we have visited lots of churches in 
our area (which is in the south, with a church on every 

street corner) and I think we have finally settled into 
church to which we have connected. There just arenõt 
many churches like Ebenezer.  Ebenezer has set the 
standard very high.ó  What a compliment to the church 
family, it speaks volumes for each of you who play such 
an integral part of the ministry life here at Ebenezer.   
 May I share one other piece of good news that 
never grows old?  Jesus came and took on flesh and 
died in our place providing forgiveness of sins, peace, 
joy and everlasting hope and He is coming soon to take 

us to heaven.  The Good News of the gospel should 
never grow old and should always be proclaimed in 
our lives and from our lips.   

FORTY DAYS OF PRAYER BEGINS: Sunday, January 
6  
 

DEACONS MEETING: Tuesday, January 8, 7:00 p.m. 
 

TRUSTEES MEETING: Tuesday, January 8, 7:00 p.m. 
 

PRAYUP WOMENõS PRAYER GROUP: Saturday, 
January 12, 9:30 a.m. 
 

SENIOR LUNCHEON: Saturday, January 12, 12:00 
p.m. 
 

SUNDAY NIGHTS AT EBENER BEGINS: Sunday, 
January 13, 5:30 p.m. 
 

MANUP: Friday, January 18, 6:00 p.m. and Satur-
day, January 19, 8:00 a.m. 
 

LEADERSHIP SUMMIT: Saturday, January 26, 8:00 
a.m. 
 

LIFE GROUP TEACHERS MEETING: Tuesday, Janu-
ary 29, 7:00 p.m. 
 

BUSINESS MEETING: Wednesday, January 30, 7:30 
p.m. 
 

MENõS BREAKFAST:  Saturday, February 2, 7:30 a.m. 
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   The Menõs Ministry has a couple events planned for 
January and February. 
   We are working each Tuesday and Thursday from 6:00 
p.m. to around 8:00 p.m. at a home that was flooded in 
the fall. We are repairing a bedroom floor, insulating, 

hanging interior doors, trim and installing drywall. Any-
one interested in helping can contact Erwin Wolfe.  
   The monthly menõs breakfast is the first Saturday of 
every month beginning at 7:30 a.m. at the Main Campus. 
The next dates for the Menõs Breakfast  are Saturday, 
January 5 and Saturday, February 2. The men have a de-
votion and afterwards do various work projects around 
the church such as the installation of new LED lights 
throughout the Main Campus, and other maintenance 
jobs. Each month, the men will work on a new project.  
   The monthly Out of The Boat meetings are held at 57 

West Hunter Street, Logan. The next two meetings are 
Thursday, January 31 and Thursday, February 28. These 
meetings begin at 6:30 p.m. 
   For more information about the Menõs Ministry, join our 
Ebenezer Menõs Facebook page or contact Kelly Wolfe. 

HOMELESS MINISTRY 
DONATIONS NEEDED 

   We are continuing to collect items for our homeless minis-
try through our partnership with the Jordan Rieser Legacy 
Foundation. They minister to the homeless in the hilltop area 
of Columbus, providing meals, food items, and material 
goods to homeless individuals each Friday at 6:30 p.m. They 

are currently serving 125 to 150 individuals each week. 
   The following items are needed. Donations can be 
dropped off at the collection center just inside the front 
doors of the church.  

   To volunteer for this ministry or to learn more contact 
Brenda Snyder.  

MENõS MINISTRY  
OPPORTUNITIES 

TARPS 
COATS 

JACKETS 
TENTS 

BLANKETS 
SLEEPING BAGS 
MENõS PANTS  
(SIZE 30 & 32) 

HATS 
GLOVES 

SMALL PROPANE TANK 

CHAP STICK/LIP BALM 
AA/AAA BATTERIES  

CANDLES 
SANDWICH BAGS 

FLASH LIGHTS 
SMALL BOTTLES OF SHAMPOO 

SOAP 
TOILET PAPER 
BABY WIPES 
BAND-AIDS 

$5 McDONALDõS GIFT CARDS  

    

 

WEDNESDAY 
JANUARY 30  

7:30 p.m.  

Thank you to all who  
donated to our  

Thankgiving basket  
 ministry. We were able 

to help five families.  



________________________________  
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   The next FAITH semester will begin Monday, Febru-
ary 18, at 5:45 p.m. FAITH is our evangelism training/
visitation ministry. We meet for six week intervals, 
throughout the year. We will  have a meal and evangel-
ism training. Teams of three then make various visits 

including evangelistic, ministry, hospital, nursing home, 
absentee, and to those individuals and families who 
have visited our church. Teams then meet back at the 
church at 8:30 p.m. Youth age 14 and up and adults 
are welcome to join us.  
   For the most recent six week FAITH semester, our 
teams made 44 visits. Those participating were Cliff 
Blackwell, Ron Guess, Alonzo Hernandez, Jeremiah 
Martin, Jim Martin, Carol McCann, Kristen Powell, 
Brenda Snyder, Chuck Westenbarger,  and Alex Wolfe.   
   There are several ways you can help with the FAITH 

ministry. You can be on a team that makes visits, the 
prayer team, prepare a meal for the teams, or bake 
cookies for the visits.  
   Contact Jim Martin for more information about how 
you can be involved in the FAITH ministry. 

FAITH  MINISTRY UPDATE  

  AMERICAN RED CROSS 
BLOOD DRIVE  

   The American Red Cross Bloodmobile will be at 
our church Sunday, February 17 from 8:00 a.m. to 
1:00 p.m. All individuals ages 16 and up are encour-
aged to donate blood. All you need is a photo iden-
tification, and the completion of a simple form. Eve-

ryone under the age of 18 needs a parental permis-
sion form signed. Donating blood is an easy proc-
ess, taking less than 30 minutes. All blood types are 
needed and your donation can literally save a life. 
   At our last blood drive in November, 27 units 
were collected. A huge Thank you to everyone who 
donated. 
   A sign up sheet will be located in the church foyer 
in the next couple weeks. You can also schedule 
your appointment by contacting Lisa Heavener at 
740-605-2744. Every donation is greatly appreci-

ated. 

  COUPLE UP MARRIAGE RETREAT 

   COUPLEUP is a marriage retreat for all married 
couples and those engaged to be married. It is an 
opportunity to enhance a healthy marriage, encour-
age a struggling marriage, and to help engaged 
couples prepare for a successful marriage. This 

yearõs theme is òStrengthening Marriages, To-
getheró. 
  COUPLEUP is led by a small group of individuals 
passionate about strengthening marriages. COU-
PLEUP began in  2012 and has witnessed incredible 
things happen as a result of the annual events. 
There are approximately 50 to100 couples that  par- 

ticipate in these simple, relaxed events. These work-
shops focus on reconnecting husbands and wives.  
   This yearõs COUPLEUP will be held Saturday, February 
9 at the Logan Conference Center, 30682 Chieftain 
Drive, Logan. Registration is from 8:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. 

with a continental breakfast available. COUPLEUP be-
gins at 9:00 a.m. with an event closing scheduled for 
2:30 p.m.  
   Rodger and Janet Sauls are the guest presenters. 
Their ministry, ò2 Become 1 Ministriesó is a ministry of 
marriage enrichment. Their ministry has been created 
to provide husbands and wives with a better under-
standing and appreciation of their God -given differ-
ences and needs, and to ensure their marriages are 
built upon the foundation of God's Holy Word. You can 
learn more about their ministry at http://

www.2become1ministries.org/.  
   Cost for COUPLEUP is $30 per couple payable at the 
door. This cost covers the retreat, breakfast, lunch, and 
a book, Devotions for a Sacred Marriage, by Gary Tho-
mas. 
   You can learn more about COUPLEUP by visiting their 
website at www.coupleupohio.com.  Participants are 
encouraged to pre -register.  
   Come join us for a day of sharing, encouragement, 
laughter, and fun.  
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40 DAYS OF PRAYER  
AND FASTING 

   Prayer and fasting is defined as voluntarily going with-
out food in order to focus on prayer and fellowship with 
God. Prayer and fasting often go hand in hand, but this is 
not always the case. You can pray without fasting, and 
fast without prayer. It is when these two activities are 

combined and dedicated to God's glory that they reach 
their full effectiveness. Having a dedicated time of prayer 
and fasting is not a way of manipulating God into doing 
what you desire. Rather, it is simply forcing yourself to 
focus and rely on God for the strength, provision, and 
wisdom you need.  
 Spending time in prayer and fasting is not auto-
matically effective in accomplishing the desires of those 
who fast. Fasting or no fasting, God only promises to an-
swer our prayers when we ask according to His will. 1 
John 5:14-15 tells us, "This is the confidence we have in 

approaching God: that if we ask anything according to 
his will, he hears us. And if we know that he hears us - 
whatever we ask - we know that we have what we asked 
of him." In the prophet Isaiah's time, the people grumbled 
that they had fasted, yet God did not answer in the way 
they wanted ( Isaiah 58:3-4). Isaiah responded by pro-
claiming that the external show of fasting and prayer, 
without the proper heart attitude, was futile ( Isaiah 58:5-
9   
(excerpt from allaboutprayer.org)  

 Join us beginning January 6th as we collectively 
seek the face of God for this coming year in 40 Days of 
Prayer and Fasting.  May we have the mind of Christ in all 

   Everyone is invited to join us for a fun-filled evening at our 
annual Valentine Banquet. This year, our Valentine Ban-
quet will be Friday, February 15. The time is 7:00 p.m. The 
place is Leeõs Banquet Haus, 580 Radio Lane, Logan.  
   Come and enjoy a buffet meal of broasted chicken, ham, 

noodles. mashed potatoes, vegetables, salad, and dessert. 
   Tickets for the Valentine Banquet are $16 per person. You 
can reserve your tickets by calling church office at 385-
8411. Tickets will be available for purchase beginning on 
Monday, January 28 at Carpenterõs Mini Mart, 1060 State 
Route 93 North, Logan. Be sure to reserve or purchase your 
tickets early as this event may sell out. 
   We will also be having a childrenõs Valentine Banquet. 
This will be for all children in kindergarten through grade 
four. It will be held at the same time as the Valentine Ban-
quet. Kids will have a meal, play games, and do crafts. There 

is no cost for the childrenõs Valentine banquet. Children do 
need to be registered so that we can plan for the meal and 
activities for the evening. 
   You donõt want to miss this night of delicious food, 
laughs, skits, games, giveaways, fellowship, and an inspiring 
message We are also giving away a weekõs vacation pack-
age to Myrtle Beach, South Carolina. 
   For more information , please contact the church office at 
385-8411. 

VALENTINE BANQUET 
SET FOR FEBRUARY 15 

   Our Sunday Nights at Ebenezer will begin again on Sunday, January 13 at 
5:30 p.m.  We will be offering Bible studies and groups for all ages at both the 
churchõs main campus and at the Heritage Center.  
   Gopher Buddies (ages four and five) and Kids Connection (grades one 
through four) will meet at the Main Campus. Youth (grades five through 

twelve) meet at the Heritage Center. 
   Read Scripture, a video overview of each book of the Bible will resume with 
the book of Daniel. This study will be at the Heritage Center 
   Tortured for Christ , a study about the persecuted church will be held at the 
Heritage Center. 
   The womenõs study, Slightly Bad Girls  of the Bible continues. They will meet 
in the choir room.  

SUNDAY NIGHTS AT EBENEZER RESUMES JANUARY  13 

https://ebible.com/query?utf=8%E2%9C%93&query=1%20John%205%3A14-15&translation=ESV&redirect_iframe=https://www.allaboutprayer.org/bible.htm
https://ebible.com/query?utf=8%E2%9C%93&query=1%20John%205%3A14-15&translation=ESV&redirect_iframe=https://www.allaboutprayer.org/bible.htm
https://ebible.com/query?utf=8%E2%9C%93&query=Isaiah%2058%3A3-4&translation=ESV&redirect_iframe=https://www.allaboutprayer.org/bible.htm
https://ebible.com/query?utf=8%E2%9C%93&query=Isaiah%2058%3A5-9&translation=ESV&redirect_iframe=https://www.allaboutprayer.org/bible.htm
https://ebible.com/query?utf=8%E2%9C%93&query=Isaiah%2058%3A5-9&translation=ESV&redirect_iframe=https://www.allaboutprayer.org/bible.htm
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   Thank you to all helped throughout the year by do-
nating and making items, and helping with our pack-
ing days. We assembled 1212 Operation Christmas  
Child shoeboxes. This is the most we have ever done! 
    As we collect items for 2019, we will have an em-

phasis for specific items throughout the year. For Janu-
ary and February we are collecting wash cloths.  Wal-
mart currently has 18 pack wash cloths $3.97.  We 
also need old tee shirts for making jump ropes.  
   Please check the stores for clearance Christmas stock-
ing stuffers and toys. When cleaning out toy boxes to 
make room for all the new Christmas toys, please send 
us all the like new small toys, stuffed animals and Hot 
Wheels/Matchbox cars.   
    We can also use help making homemade items. We 
are making  jump ropes, draw string bags, draw string 

book bags, loomed or crocheted hats, wash cloths, 
Frisbees and octopuses. We are also making bracelets 
and necklace kits, sewing kits and fishing kits.  
   All items can be dropped of at the Collection Center. 
See Lisa Heavener or Carol McCann for more informa-
tion about the Operation Christmas Toy Ministry.  

   Our Christmas Toy Ministry had their toy giveaway 
December 22. We were able to provide Christmas 
gifts for 110 families and 280 children. Thank you to 
our church families for your tremendous support, 
Out of the Boat ministries, Walmart, Pearlõs Diner, 

Robertõs Funeral Home, and everyone else who do-
nated items, and helped during our toy distribution.  
   As we begin a new year of collecting toys, we need 
any and all new toy items for newborn babies to 
teenagers up to age 14. If you are out shopping, 
there are some great deals on clearance items. All 
donations will be greatly appreciated.  
   For further information about how you can help 
out, please contact April Lowther or Tammy Lipker. 

CHRISTMAS TOY MINISTRY  
UPDATE 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD  
UPDATE 

SMALL GROUPS OFFER 
 OPPORTUNITY FOR SPIRITUAL 

GROWTH 

Sometime in February or March, a small group will be 
starting entitled: òEmotionally Healthy Spiritualityó ð 
the theme of the 8 week experience is that it is impos-
sible to be spiritually mature if we are emotionally 
immature.   Topics include: how does our past affect 

our relationship with God in the present, how to de-
velop a closer relationship with God by developing 
spiritual practices, as well as to use the losses in our 
lives to draw closer to God.   
   There is a Tuesday evening group beginning in 
February, and it is full, but, if there is enough interest, 
we will have a second group meeting on another 
evening during roughly the same time.  
   If interested, please contact Ricci Arthur at (740) 
624-4978, or you can e-mail him at pastor-
ric@aol.com 

NEW SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASSES 
BEGIN IN JANUARY 

   We will have two new Life Group classes be-
ginning Sunday, January 5. at 9:45 a.m.  
   For men who are widowed, divorced, single, 
or whose wives serve in a Sunday school class, 
we have a Bible study class that will meet at the 

Heritage Center in the fellowship hall. Their first 
study will  be The Armor of God  by Tony Ev-
ans. 
   The other class is being offered is for couples 
who have children and teenagers. This group 
will meet at the back of the sanctuary. This class 
will begin a study entitled Engaging Culture in 
an Ever Changing World.  
   Sunday morning Bible study is an excellent 
way to learn solid Biblical truths and connect 
with other believers. If you are not currently 

involved in a Sunday morning Bible study, we 
encourage you  to join one of our new or exist-
ing Life Groups. 

 

mailto:pastorric@aol.com

